
 

 

 
January 12, 2023 
 
Re: Support for Nabihah Azim’s Nomination to Treasure Island Development Authority Board 
 
Dear Supervisors Peskin, Mandelman and Chan: 
 
On behalf of One Treasure Island and all of our Members-- Catholic Charities, Chinatown 
Community Development Center, HealthRight 360, Homerise, Mercy Housing, Rubicon 
Programs, Swords to Plowshare and Toolworks, we are writing to urge your support for 
Nabihah Azim for the TIDA Board. 
 
I have known Nabihah through her management of Star View Court, a 138-unit affordable 
housing development on Treasure Island while at Mercy Housing, where she worked as an 
affordable housing developer for 8 years. During her time there she developed projects such as: 
Star View Court-an affordable housing project for current and new residents; the future 
Treasure Island HealthRight 360 project which will serve folks in need of residential substance 
abuse services; and, Sunnydale HOPE SF. Nabihah understands the intricacies of development 
in San Francisco and specifically Treasure Island both from a resident, community services and 
development perspective. 

Nabihah’s work shows her commitment to creating equitable neighborhoods. She brings with 
her valuable insight on master plan developments, hard work, and empathy. Her experience 
and voice on the TIDA Board will be invaluable as we build this growing inclusive, diverse and 
mixed income San Francisco neighborhood.  

It is for the above- mentioned reasons, we strongly urge you to approve Nabihah’s 
appointment. Thank you in advance for your consideration. Please feel free to contact me at 
415-426-6905 or swilliams@onetreasureisland.org if you have any questions.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Sherry Williams 
Executive Director 
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